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Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $3.00
Corn $2.05
Milo $3.14

Markets

• Local area news  • Comics  • Bridge
• Crossword Puzzle  • Dear Abby  • Weather
• Sports  • Features  • Statehouse Coverage

• Diverse Editorial Page

NOW AVAILABLE IN

HOXIE

&

NOW AVAILABLE
at Red’s in Hoxie

OR by mail in the following counties: Cheyenne, Decatur, Gove, Logan,
Rawlins, Sheridan, Sherman, Wallace and Thomas counties.

4 mo. $50; 8 mo. $62; 1 yr. $78 • We also offer Senior Discounts!

155 W. 5th • Colby  462-3963

Thank You

The family of Dorothy Kleinsorge would
like to express their gratitude to fam-
ily and friends for the prayers, bring-
ing food, sending cards, flowers and
other expressions of caring thoughts
and acts of sympathy during our time
of sorrow.

A special thanks to Dr. Slavens and hos-
pital staff for their loving care. To Brad
Kersenbrock and Jeannie Solko for help-
ing us with all of the decisions neces-
sary in making the arrangements.

A special thanks to Father Dana and
those who made Dorothy’s farewell ser-
vice a special one.

Sister Donna MarieKleinsorge
Sister Vivian Kleinsorge

Melva Jean Edmonds
Evelyn Henderson

George & Jan Kleinsorge Jr.
Eleanora Hanna

Watch for your
name in the

Wednesday movie
                    listings
                      for 2

free passes.
(Passes must be used within 7 days.)

Pick up your passes at your:

MOVIE
PASSES

Faced with a Drinking Problem?
Perhaps

Alcoholics Anonymous Can Help
Meetings are Open to the Public

City Hall Basement
Mondays & Thursdays - 8:30 p.m.

Philip R. Hatcher
   Philip R. Hatcher, 78, Colby,
Kan. passed away surrounded
by his family and beloved dog
Shadow at the home of his
daughter in Shawnee, Kan.
   “Phil” was born September 2,
1926 to Raymond Hatcher and
Josephine (Boucher) in Graham
County.  His family moved to
Colby, Kan. when he was a child.
He graduated from Colby High
School.  He entered the Navy in
1944 and served on the USS
Oglethorpe.  He was discharged
in 1946.  He was a member of
the V.F.W. and the American
Legion.
   He married Dorothy Pereira of
Massachusetts in 1947.  They
reared their family in Salina, Kan.
He was employed by General
Electric until he became owner
and operator of Midway Appliance
Service.  In his later years, he
lived in Garden City, Kan.  He
retired from the maintenance
department of the Finney County
Court House.  He then returned
to Colby, Kan. to live out his life
in the family home where he was
raised.  Phil loved to be out on
the fishing bank.  He loved to
garden and he could often be
seen by motorist as he worked
in his garden with his constant
companion, his dog Shadow, at
his side.
   He is preceded in death by his
parents: one brother; Donald
Hatcher and one sister; Josie
Erkenbrack.  He is survived by
his sisters Edna Hatcher of
Colby, Kan., Vera Shull of Cali-
fornia, his two daughters;
Pauline Willison of Shawnee,
Kan, and Barbara Westgate of
Acushnet, Mass., two grand-
daughters, and one great-grand-
daughter.  His dog, Shadow will
live with Phil’s beloved companion,
Velma Boucher of Loveland,
Colo.
   Memorial services were held
on Saturday, July 9, 2005 at
10:30 a.m. at Harrison Chapel,
Colby, Kan.  Burial was in Sacred
Heart Cemetery, Colby, Kan.
Memorial donations in memory
of Phil may be made to Hospice
Services of Thomas County,
Kan. and may be left at Harrison
Chapel or mailed to P.O. Box
634, Colby, KS  67701.

  Norris Brent McBride, 53, of
Colby, died Sunday, July 3, 2005 at
St. Francis Hospital in Wichita.

Mr. McBride was born Aug. 18,
1951 in St. Francis to Harlan and
Margaret (Brown) McBride. He
graduated from Colby High School.
He served in the Army as a Special-
ist, Fourth Class.

He was a self-employed contrac-
tor, doing painting and sandblasting
work.

Mr. McBride is survived by an

aunt, Ella Bear, of San Antonio,
Texas.

Graveside services will be at 10
a.m. Saturday at Beulah Cemetery
with Rev. Dorine Chambers offici-
ating.

There will be no visitation as
there was cremation. Arrangements
were handled by Harrison Chapel in
Colby.

Memorials are suggested to the
Norris McBride Memorial Fund
and can be left at any Colby bank.

Norris Brent McBride

Donna J. Shepard, 52, of Parsons,
died of cancer Saturday, June 18,
2005 at her home in Parsons. She
was the sister of Janice McCart of
Colby.

She was born Sept. 14, 1952 in
Neodesha to Benjamin Harold and
Altabell M. Basore. She grew up
and attended schools in Neodesha,
graduating from Neodesha High
School in 1970. That same year she
married Thomas Mattox at the First
Christian Church in Neodesha.
They later divorced. She married
Larry Shepard in May, 1994 and he
preceded her in death on May 2,
2003. She enjoyed a variety of arts
and crafts, including painting, mak-
ing wind chimes and birdhouses,

Budd Roesch, 86, of Colby, died
Thursday, July 7, 2005 at Midland
Hospice House in Topeka follow-
ing a brief illness.

Mr. Roesch was born May 6,
1919 at Chardon to Charles H. and
Mary Hill Roesch.

He was raised on the family farm
in rural Rawlins County. After at-
tending vocational school in Cali-
fornia, he returned to farm with his
father and brother. During W.W.II,
he served four years in the Army Air
Corps, the last two years in India.
Following his discharge at the rank
of staff sergeant, he returned to
northwest Kansas.

On March 9, 1941, he married
Twila Hagler in Atwood. Together,
they owned and operated their
wheat farming and ranching opera-
tion.

On July 23, 1994 he marred Mary
Frances Wolf.

Mr. Roesch was a member of
Colby United Methodist Church,
the Colby Rotary Club, the Benevo-
lent and Paternal Order of Elks,

VFW Post 6882 and the American
Legion. He enjoyed automobiles
and showed his 1957 Chevy con-
vertible.

Mr. Roesch is survived by his
wife, Mary, of Colby; son Duane
Roesch of Branson, Mo.; daughter
Dara Bruce of Junction City; step-
son Mason Wolf of Kansas City,
Mo. and step-daughter Tenley Glad
of Colby; six grandchildren and two
step-grandchildren.

He was preceded in death by his
first wife, Twila, his parents, sister
Lela Brown and brother C.F. “Fritz”
Roesch.

Services will be at 10 a.m. Tues-
day at Kersenbrock Funeral Chapel
in Colby with Rev. James Mardock
officiating. Burial will follow at
Beulah Cemetery. Military honors
will be provided by the Fort Riley
Honor Guard.

Visitation will be until 8 p.m. to-
day at Kersenbrock Funeral Chapel
in Colby.

Memorials are suggested to the
donor’s choice.

Budd Roesch

quilting and ceramics.
Mrs. Shepard is survived by her

son, James Mattox of Springfield,
Mo.; one daughter, Crystal Mattox
of Dallas, Texas; her mother,
Altabell Basore of Independence,
Kan.; two sisters, Bonnie Basore of
Topeka and Janice McCart of
Colby.

She was preceded in death by her
husband, a daughter, Tricia Mattox
on Dec. 24, 1993, Benjamin Harold
Basore and a brother, Gary Basore.

Graveside services were held on
Wednesday, June 22 at Mount
Pleasant Cemetery in Altamont.

Memorials are suggested to the
Citizens Foundation, 100 East Col-
lege Drive, Colby, Kan. 67701.

Donna J. Shepard

Card Shower

Ruth Jones of Brewster will cel-
ebrate her 80th birthday Wednes-
day, July 20, 2005.

Friends and relatives are holding
a card shower.

Send cards to her at Box 14,
Brewster, Kan. 67732.

She has lived all her life in
Goodland and Brewster and mar-
ried Duane Jones on June 21, 1946.
They have two daughters, Linda
(Larry) Hoffner of Greeley, Colo.,
and Mona Rose (Mike) Blank of
Elgin, Texas. They have four grand-
sons and six great-grandchildren in
Texas and Colorado.

Brewster resident celebrating 80th
birthday

Happenings

Jean
Lowe

•Winona
   Correspondent

Winonan attends Navy reunion
Elder shipmates got together in

Lincoln, Neb. the last week in June.
Kenneth and Louise Smith enjoyed
a reunion of W.W.II Navy buddies
hosted by Don and Georgia Payne.
Twelve comrades were present
along with 18 others, either
spouses, friends or family. This was
the tenth reunion of the LST 944
shipmates. The hosts arranged a
variety of entertainment for the
group who were guests at the
Hampton Inn in Lincoln. They trav-
eled to Nebraska from Oregon, Ten-
nessee, Pennsylvania, Virginia,
Louisiana, Georgia, Kansas, Illi-
nois and Michigan. Kenneth and
Louise arrived home in time to pre-
pare for wheat harvest. Their son,
Bernard Smith of Hutchinson spent

a week helping Kenneth cut.
Even though the 2005 wheat har-

vest will be history in Logan County
when this entry appears in your
newspaper, fragments of data keep
on going. Family farms are the
strength of this area and it appears
those families will continue to help
feed the world from our bread bas-
ket.

The Ochs brothers, Gary and Jay,
relied on family to help during har-

vest. Guests and helpers of Gary,
Marilyn and Lane Ochs were Aaron
and Tracie Betz and Jadelyn of
Quinter, Dusty and Stephanie
Daniels and Erika of Zurich, Pat
Ochs of Bennington, Kevin Ochs of
Russell, Chris Selenke of Oakley
and Richard and Laura Ausmus of
Colorado Springs, Colo.

Third generation farmer, David
Gfeller, started training his grand-
children the art of a safe harvest.
David and Judy Gfeller’s daughter,
Staci Hansen, of Marion, helped
with harvest. Kirsten and Kourtney
helped Grandma Judy run errands
and prepare meals.

Marcella Overhold is recuperat-
ing at her home in Brighton, Colo.
after breaking her hip. You could

brighten her days with a card sent
to Marcella Overholt, 619 Jessup
Unit A, Brighton, Colo. 80601.

While Bill Weeks of Hoxie was
checking on the wheat fields, Pat
Weeks spent time visiting her sister,
LaVonne Baxter.

Friday overnight and Saturday
guests of Evelyn Langdon were
Craig and Kelly Hillman, Natasia
and Meadow of Goodland. J.R. and
Shera Boehme and family of Levant
came on Saturday to celebrate an
early Fourth of July. Craig and J.R.
are Evelyn’s grandson.

Jay and Jenaya Dobberstein of
Seattle, Wash. were Fourth of July
weekend guests of Jean Lowe.

The Triplains communities ex-
tend their condolences to the fam-
ily of Harold “Cowboy”  Repshire
who passed away July 4.

Around 25-30 Triplains school
children have been bussing back
and forth to Oakley to participate in
the American Red Cross swimming
lessons program. The two-week
lesson placed children in levels 1-
6. Diane Poe, manager of the pool,
organized and helped test the stu-
dents. Pat Haremza drove the
school bus and Jana Gfeller spon-
sored during the ride as part of the
summer recreation program.

The Winona Blue Sox baseball
team is right in the middle of an
exciting schedule playing games in
Oakley on Tuesday nights. The
boys are doing very well and have
had some really exciting games.
Players for the Blue Sox include:
Eric Rucker, Kyle Gfeller, Seth
Smith, Luke Ballentine, Ethan
Plummer, Gibson Palmer, Logan
Hinkle, Gus Lamb, Joshua
Lorenzen, Jerray Nichols and Kalib
Hinkle. The boys are coached by
Lamar Bersten, assisted by Dennis
Gfeller and Aric Grob and the team
shirts are sponsored by Winona
Feed and Grain.

Animals need sun protection, too
MANHATTAN — Summer is a

time of fun...and sun. Most people
take precautions to protect their
children from the sun’s rays, but
many pet owners don’ t realize it is
also important to protect their pets
from the sun.

Dr. Mary Bagladi-Swanson, as-
sistant professor at Kansas State
University’s College of Veterinary
Medicine, said many pet owners do
not consider the sun a threat because
of their pet’s hair coat.

“ The hair coat does serve as a
barrier, so we don’ t see sun damage

being as much of a problem as we
do with people,”  Bagladi-Swanson
said. “But animals that have certain
autoimmune conditions that affect
the skin; light skin; or thin hair coats
are more likely to be harmed by the
sun.

“ Some areas of the body are
lightly haired and lightly pig-
mented, such as the abdomen and
face of dog breeds including bull
terriers and Dalmatians and the ears
of white cats,”  she said. “These ar-
eas can be prone to damage from
ultraviolet light.”

Bagladi-Swanson said the dam-
age caused by the sun can vary from
burning to skin cancer.

 She said any change in the skin
should be looked at by a veterinar-
ian.

Bagladi-Swanson said the best
thing you can do to protect your pet
from the summer sun is to keep your
pet out of the sun during the intense
hours, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

She said another way to protect
your pet when you know you’ ll be
in the sun is to put a human-based
chemical sunscreen of SPF 30 or
higher on your pet.

“Using the chemical sunscreen is
important, because it actually ab-
sorbs into the skin and protects even
if the animal licks at it,”  Bagladi-
Swanson said.

She said there are also sun suits
available for dogs. These suits are
similar to the suit a surfer wears and
often are used for dogs who accom-
pany surfers at the beach for hours
at a time.

Cosmosphere holding
shuttle ‘launch’ party

Cosmosphere to Celebrate
Shuttle’s Return to Flight with Ac-
tivities and Live Launch Viewing

HUTCHINSON — In celebra-
tion of the first manned space
shuttle launch since the Shuttle
Columbia accident in Feb., 2003,
the Kansas Cosmosphere and Space
Center will air the Space Shuttle
Discovery launch on a large projec-
tion screen in the Discovery class-
room at the museum. The public is
invited to join the Future Astronaut
Training Program campers, from
towns across the country, to watch
the Shuttle liftoff. NASA has sched-
uled the launch for Wednesday, July
13, at 2:51 p.m.As part of launch
day festivities, visitors can make
shuttle gliders, pop rockets, and
paper rockets on July 13 from
12:30-3 p.m. in the Cosmosphere’s
large main lobby.

At 2 p.m. in the Discovery class-

room, Joel Walker, director of edu-
cation, will offer a Return to Flight
briefing to answer questions, rein-
force the goals of the STS-114 mis-
sion,  program.

Rehearsals are scheduled for the
upcoming Colby Alumni Reunion
Chorus  (“Eagle Feathers Chorus” )

for those in the Colby area.
Rehearsals will take place July 20

and July 27 at 7 p.m. at the Colby
United Methodist Church choir
room.

Alumni chorus rehearsal
scheduled

We want your local news
e-mail to

pdecker@nwkansas.com

Health department closed

The Thomas County Health De-
partment will be closed Monday
and possibly Tuesday due to a wa-
ter main break at the building.

Juanita Dewey, department admin-
istrator, said patrons should call
before trying to come in. The num-
ber is 460-4596. They hope to re-
open on Wednedsay.


